November 13, 2014

The Town Board of the Town of Corinth held a regular meeting on November 13, 2014 at 7:00 PM at the Town Hall.

Present: Richard Lucia, Supervisor

Charles Brown, Councilman Edward Byrnes, Councilman Jeffrey Collura, Councilman Joshua Halliday, Councilman Rose E. Farr, Town Clerk

Shawn Eggleston, Highway Superintendent

Robert Hafner, Town Counsel

: Leon Hickok, Code Enforcement Officer

Public: Richard Reuther, Derek Briner and Kate Halliday

After roll call and Pledge of Allegiance, prayer the following business was conducted:

RESOLUTION #238

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

A motion was made by Councilman Byrnes and seconded by Councilman Halliday and the following resolution was

ADOPTED Ayes 5 Lucia, Brown, Byrnes, Collura and Halliday
Nays 0

Resolved that the minutes from November 6th, 2014 be approved.

At 7:05PM the Public Hearing on Proposed Local Law 3 of 2014 was opened with the Town Clerk reading the legal ad that was published in the newspaper on October 16, 2014. There being no people speaking in favor or in opposition to said proposed local law the public hearing was closed at 7:07PM on motion of Councilman Brown, Seconded by Councilman Collura.

A Short Environmental Assessment was conducted and resulted in a negative declaration.

RESOLUTION NO.: 239

INTRODUCED BY: Councilman Brown SECONDED BY: Councilman Halliday

CORINTH TOWN BOARD

RESOLUTION ADOPTING LOCAL LAW NO. 3 OF 2014 RELATING TO ON-SITE SEPTIC / WASTEWATER TREATMENT SYSTEMS IN THE TOWN OF CORINTH

WHEREAS, Town Board wishes to clarify and highlight the New York State Department of Health requirement for involvement of a licensed design professional in the design, planning and installation of repair and replacement of residential on-site septic / wastewater treatment systems in some cases; and

WHEREAS, proposed Local Law No. 3 of 2014 was prepared which provides for these requirements; and

WHEREAS, the Board duly held a public hearing on proposed Local Law No. 3 of 2014 on November 13, 2014 and heard all interested persons; and

WHEREAS, the Board determined that adoption of Local Law No. 3 is an Unlisted Action under the State Environmental Quality Review Act ("SEQRA") and authorized preparation of Part 1 of the SEQRA Short Environmental Assessment Form ("EAF"); and

WHEREAS, the Board considered Part 1 of the EAF and completed Part 2 of the EAF;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT

RESOLVED, that the Board hereby finds that adoption of Local Law No. 3 will not have a significant adverse impact on the environment and authorizes the filing of the EAF as a SEQRA Negative Declaration - Notice of Determination of Non-Significance with respect to the action; and be it

FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Board hereby adopts Local Law No:3 of 2014 relating to on-site septic / wastewater treatment systems in the Town of Corinth; and be it

FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Board hereby authorizes and directs the Town Clerk to file the Local Law with the New York Department of State in accordance with the provisions of the

Municipal Home Rule Law and acknowledges that the Local Law will take effect immediately upon filing by the Department of State.

Duly adopted this 13th day of November, 2014, by the following vote:

AYES : Lucia, Brown, Byrnes, Collura and Halliday

NOES: None

ABSENT: None

EMS Presentation

Richard Reuther gave a presentation to the Town board regarding the Emergency Squad and the billing for their services. The question was regarding the billing from Town of Greenfield. Mr. Reuther said he understood that Town of Greenfield was using Wilton Emergency Squad for their billing. After a lengthy discussion it was decided that all billings for all entities were to go through Multi Med per the contracts. All PCRs are to be sent to Multi Med including Town of Greenfield. Attorney Hafner told the board that he would draft a letter to be sent regarding this and forward same to the Supervisor.

Councilman Collura questioned Mr. Reuther about the overtime that was being paid.

Supervisor Lucia told the board that the following are on file in his office:

- Reminder Hometown Christmas and Christmas with Santa December 6, 2014
- Saratoga & North Creek Railway Operations Report October 2014
- Recycling update Keith Mans from County said changeover will not take effect until next year and the County will come up and discuss the matter with Highway Superintendent Eggleston prior to the changeover
- Tomahawk News
- Greenfield Notice of Public Hearing Zoning Board of Appeals

Supervisor Lucia presented a request to the Town Board from Richard Reuther regarding keyless entry to the EMS Building.

RESOLUTION #240

APPROVAL OF KEYLESS ENTRY SYSTEM FOR EMS BUILDING

A motion was made by Councilman Halliday and seconded by Councilman Byrnes and the following resolution was

ADOPTED Ayes 5 Lucia, Brown, Byrnes, Collura and Halliday Nays 0

RESOLVED that the Town purchase the keyless system through Go Keyless, and be it further

RESOLVED that the cost of said system not to exceed the estimate of One Thousand Seven Hundred Twenty-Two and 72/100 Dollars (\$1,722.72).

Supervisor Lucia read the following letter that he received from Denise J. Fay:



Corinth Central School District

105 Oak Street Corinth, NY 12822 (518) 654-9005, Ext. 3103 fayd@corinthcsd.org

November 10, 2014

Mr. Dick Lucia Town of Corinth Politician 518-654-9232 x2

Dear Mr. Lucia:

On behalf of Corinth Central Schools and the Business Department we would like to take this opportunity to **thank you** for sharing your valuable time with our students on Career Experience/Job Shadow Day. Kirklind Milhalek & Alexandria Fink truly appreciated the opportunity to see and experience a potential career path within your career field.

You were part of a day in which over 50 students were placed at a variety of career fields in the county. We are fortunate to have people like you willing to educate our students as to daily tasks and responsibilities that are part of your profession.

We appreciate your time, expertise and efforts in helping our students complete their requirements for graduation.

Very sincerely yours,

Denise J. Fay

Sincerely,

Denise J. Fay H.S. Business Teacher

C.E.I.P. Coordinator

Supervisor Lucia had Councilman Collura read the following letter from Mr. Timothy Murphy:

TO: Corinth Town Board Corinth High School Chorus and Band

RE: "Town of Corinth Honors Veteran Hometown Heroes"

Thank you! From the bottom of my heart, THANK YOU!!!

The program performed last night in the school auditorium was truly wonderful, and will be remembered the rest of my life. My family living in the area was also present, and I was happy they could witness the tribute paid to all the local veterans and active duty men and women. The key note speaker – Lt. Col. Stuart Smead- was heartbreaking, heartwarming, and inspirational; all at the same time. I am sure everyone present was touched by his message and presence.

Kudos to the school chorus and band; they were terrific! Most of the time it's the various sport teams that receive all the recognition; and deservedly so. However, last nights' performances by the band and chorus demonstrated that they do not take a back seat to anyone or any group.

I served in the U.S. Air Force, active duty and reserves, for nearly 26 years. This time included: Viet Nam, Granada, and other lesser military actions. I never considered myself a "hero"; and still don't. However, last night's ceremony gives me and all those honored reason to be proud of our service. On the other hand, we all gained some things of value for our time in service. For me personally, it was the G.I. Bill, a pension, travel, and other perks. I think of it as a fair trade-off; however, I might think otherwise if I had been wounded. I was fortunate and blessed not to have made that kind of sacrifice.

Sincerely,

Timothy Murphy

Major, US Air Force Retired

Attorney Nothing

The following reports are on file:

- Town Clerk
- Highway
- Animal Control
- Building Department
- Justice Court
- Planning Board no meeting
- Zoning Board of Appeals no meeting
- Senior Center
- Supervisor's Report

RESOLUTION #241

APPROVAL OF SUPERVISOR'S REPORT AS PRESENTED

A motion was made by Councilman Brown and seconded by Councilman Collura and the following resolution was

ADOPTED Ayes 5 Lucia, Brown, Byrnes, Collura and Halliday Nays 0

Resolved that the Town of Corinth Town Board accepts as presented the Supervisor's monthly financial report for October 2014.

Public Input

None

Town Board

Councilman Byrnes

Councilman Byrnes told the board that he was so happy to see such a great turn out at the Salute to the Veterans Ceremony. He also thanked Supervisor Lucia for all he did regarding the veterans ceremony.

Councilman Halliday

Nothing

Councilman Brown

Councilman Brown told the board that there will be an Emergency Management meeting on Monday, November 17th at 6PM at the Firehouse. He said that the public is invited and there will be two speakers: Director of Emergency Services from Saratoga County and a representative from National Grid.

Councilman Collura

Councilman Collura said that Supervisor Lucia did a great job on the Salute to the Veterans Ceremony.

Town Clerk

Town Clerk Farr thanked Supervisor Lucia for all he did regarding the Salute to the Veterans Ceremony.

Highway Superintendent

Highway Superintendent Eggleston told the board that his crew poured the last of the concrete at Hunt Lake and hopes to do the blacktop next week. He commended his men for the hard work they have been doing in the cold weather.

Code Enforcement

Code Enforcement Officer Hickok told the board that he was contacted by Adult Services in the County regarding 83 Tannery Hill Road. He told the board that he condemned the property due to severe black mold.

RESOLUTION #242

ADJOURN

On a motion by Councilman Halliday and seconded by Councilman Brown the following resolution was

ADOPTED Ayes 5 Lucia, Brown, Byrnes, Collura and Halliday
Nays 0

RESOLVED that with no further business at 8:35PM the Board adjourn.

Respectfully submitted,

Rose E. Farr Town Clerk